SUFFOLK COUNTY COMMUNITY COLLEGE

COLLEGE COMPUTING COUNCIL

MINUTES

MARCH 1, 2002 MEETING

MEMBERS PRESENT: P. Basileo, J. Bravo, D. Coscia, P. DiGregorio, J. Gaete, E. Hassildine, E. Chropufka

      representing R. Manning, G. Ris, M. Weissberg, and L. Wieman.



MEMBERS ABSENT: H. BenAicha, D. Giancola, G. Gopinath, F. Lourenso, F. Parrella, C. Rubman, 






    S. Schrier, C. Stein, and R. Williams

REPRESENTATIVES PRESENT: N. Leonhardt, D. Rabinowitz, R. Johnston and J. Rice

ATTENDEES:  Doug Kahn

COPY TO:  D. Quinn

I. MINUTES – Minutes from the December 7, 2001 meeting were accepted after making the following

change: Page 7, New Business, Replacement Computers, 5th bullet, should read “Due to the fact that we were capped at spending $540,000 only 523 machines were purchased and were purchased without CD/RW.”

Gary announced to Council that the proposal to allow the college to donate old computers to the Association is going to the Board of Trustees at their March 14th meeting. This would allow the Association to sell the old computers for a nominal fee. This is being done as an alternative to us having to have someone take them away. It will cost us approximately $15 to $25 a machine to have them carted away.

II. CAMPUS COMPUTING COUNCIL REPORTS

1. Campus Reports

Ammerman Campus – P. Basileo

· Computing Committee has not met since December.

· XP machines have been set up in labs including Nursing Allied Health lab.

· Working to get smart classrooms in place. Southampton almost done.

· Problem with securing Islip Room 115.  ADT who is on state contract is coming in to install a new security system. 

· Deployment has started.

· Ammerman Campus has worked out a deal with Desktop Services that 2 of their full time employees are giving 6 hours a week to assist Desktop Services with the deploying and setting up of new machines.

· Jeanette stated she didn’t want to see equipment sitting in warehouse the entire semester because Drew only has 2 employees to set up machines.

· Jeanette also said it is important to faculty who are developing their on-line courses to have a more powerful computer.

· Ed stated he wants justification on why we continue to help when administration is not giving us funding to get additional help in Desktop Services.

· Gary stated that this is a special case because the Standards Committee decided to do software upgrade at same time.
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· Replacing computers in Media Math almost complete.

West Campus  - P. DiGregorio 

· XP education machines are set up. Students are happy with new machines.

· Library now wireless – not offering services to students at this point because no procedures or policies are in place.

· Using wireless room to test things now.  No wireless cards have been purchased yet. Symbol Technology is vendor.

· Computing Committee met discussed that we need more space for labs and classrooms.

· Closet was converted to English/Music lab. It houses 13 workstations and keyboards are connected to computers for music lab. The music teacher and language lab coordinator are very upset with conditions.

· Smart classrooms are not done yet. Waiting for maintenance to do work.

· South Cottage was converted to Honors Cottage, which has a little mini lab in there.

· Pete distributed cards announcing the Trade Show that will be held on May 3rd in field house. Will have over 300 vendors participate.  He invited everyone to attend.

· Gary asked Pete if he would be requesting more computers for the Honor’s lab next year.

· Pete stated that he would be requesting new equipment.

· Gary asked Pete to send him the number of computer replacements he will need to make.

East Campus – L. Wieman

· Orient 104 is complete and up and running.

· Added 3 new computers to Orient 205, the applied arts classroom and redid the whole system.

· Gary asked that Leslie send over the data on the G4s for inventory report.

· Replaced all computers in the open lab, Orient 237 and Orient 201. Purchased separately and added 250 zip drives to them, installed projectors and replaced all chalkboards with white boards.

· Montaukett 115 is close to being ready.

· The podiums are installed in the smart classrooms – Orient 135 and Shinnecock 206.

· Working on way to mount smart board on railings because classrooms are too small.

· Computing Committee met and discussed all new labs and computer replacement. Also discussed wireless pilot project.  Wireless project will be in Peconic.

Tech Deans Report – D. Coscia

· Disappointed that budget money was swept by Board of Trustees and did not allow technology administrators and ETU to follow through with their annual initiatives.

· Don stated that it needs to be noted that this process needs to stop because we cannot deliver an educational product here unless we have a full academic year to spend money to implement plans.

· Serious morale problem amongst faculty in using technology because they don’t see educational products being completed.

· ETU working hard in helping all forms of academic computing and also helping Drew’s area in setting up new machines.

· Distance Education programs not just on-line classes but learning classrooms continue to grow.

· State now coming up with funding for on-line academic systems.

· Academic Systems now has come up with a product that summarizes important aspects of each of the courses for students and have put this on the web.
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· Students can use this project through June 2002 at no cost to the college or student.

· SUNY Learning Network should be able to continue funding this program.

· SUNY Fact Advisory Committee supports a program called SCAP (Student Computer Access Program). This program has been in existence for 20 years and is funded at $3 million a year and is giving at a rate of between 20/25 FTE money for four-year institutions to support computer technology.

· Community colleges should also be included in this. Spoke to Mary Ann Miller and Chancellor and looking to get this put into governor’s budget for the following year. Many community colleges are trying to push being included in this project.

· This will represent $25 per FTE coming to us.

· Gary stated FACT money is real important to us. Nice source of funding to keep academic side of the house current. 

· Don stated information on this could be found on web at www.fact.suny.edu. Look under Fact programs and find SCAP and you will see specifics on what money can be spent on.

III. SUBCOMMITTEE REPORTS

Academic Computing Subcommittee – Ed Hassildine

1. Minutes from meeting February 20, 2002 go to:

http://www.sunysuffolk.edu/Web/Central/IT/CompC/aca_comp/2202-Minutes-Condensed.doc
· Committee met on February 20th and discussed the following:

· Installation of Computers

· Installation of computers for the most part is going smoothly.

· East installation of computers was hampered because of the need to install external zip drives in each computer.

· Windows XP

· Hit a stumbling block because we couldn’t get ImageCast to work.

· Pete finally got it to work. West will share network boot disk configuration to see if that solves the problems on East and Ammerman with their multicast deployment problems.

· Most of the meeting was spent on the education network redesign to handle new constraints imposed by Microsoft’s Active Director, Campus EDU/ETU servers, Windows XP, NAT and SCCC Wireless Access Network.

· Each campus will provide a diagram of all currently installed LANS and Steve Clark will recommend how old and new can come together.

Networking and Services Subcommittee – Richard Johnston 

In regards to some of the requests that have come up to Networking there are four projects that are related to the wireless technology.

1. One specifically was submitted back to Tech Fee for funding for next year.

· Peter had one for his library, Don had one for laptops, and Pete Maritato has a networking grant funding networking in the auto tech building.

· Standards have changed to support wireless technology.
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· Have designed a network which the faculty and students will have ability to use laptops, which is considered personal property not college property, and will be able to register these and attach them to the college network.

· Some of the issues associated with wireless is primarily not being able to provide access to the high level application inside the computer center. They do not connect correctly to the exchange server because currently the definition is to provide Internet resources.

· The Tech Fee proposal is actually under $18,000 to provide multi-campus, library and student activity centers with this capability with 9 access points in libraries and student centers.

· The coverage space should pick up meeting space areas in the main lounge in Babylon Student Center, Millie Green Lounge, and West Campus lecture room off the library

· East primary purpose is to allow personal equipment to get attached to the network.

· Steve looked into liability wireless network allows mandated interface which is a boundary. College would not be responsible to damage to personal property.

· Authentication can be done within next year.

· LinkSys router/servers covers printing issue.

· New devices will be introduced into the system. Until then we cannot do credit card transaction within these devices.

· Not recommending for use with credit cards until encryption over RF is available.

· Issues we have right now is that the registration of the computers will not allow any device on network that we don’t know about.

· MAC Layer ID software distribution lists will tell who owns what.

· Have to inform students on how to find out what types of cards are available and how they can request them.

· Suggested going to academic computer labs for registration of student lap-tops.

· Faculty office space and learning space will be set up separately.

2. Wireless projects for next year are pilots. Symbol may be willing to donate equipment.

· Building access points in more than one place. Building five right now. About $4,000 worth of hardware not including cards.
· Need to investigate whether bookstore would be willing to sell cards for students.
· Putting in Internet only at this point.
· Don asked if this project is going to be accomplished this semester.
· Rich answered yes.
· Don said it was determined that they need representation on Networking Committee from ETU.  Networking Committee roster of members does not include anyone from Don’s area. Representation needs to be added from Don’s area.
· Gary said he would make recommendation to check into membership of Networking Committee and get back to Don.
Planning Subcommittee – Gary Ris

1. Minutes from meeting of February 2, 2002 go to:

http://www.sunysuffolk.edu/Web/Central/IT/CompC/planning/2_02_02Minutes.doc
· One of the charges to the Planning Committee the last time was to look at new replacement policy determined by Board of Trustees.

· Realistically there were two items that the Planning Committee talked about:
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· (a) There was a change in the minimal time period a machine should stay in place. The Board of Trustees has bumped that up to four.

· Planning Committee still feels that three should be the minimal time a machine stays in one location.

· Planning Committee recommends that the policy go back to three years.

· (b)The second item is a need to make sure that the Standards Committee makes a determination of what the standard machine is and it really should not be affected by outside entities. In particular, what happened to us this year in only being able to spend $1,000 on each machine instead of what we really wanted to spend. Committee wants to make reference that it is in the policy and it really should be followed.

· Of course we did have a replacement policy in place when the Board of Trustees reviewed purchases this year and it was included in that so all policies are subject to emergency situations.

· Board of Trustees went from a 4-year replacement policy to a 5-year replacement policy as a result of an emergency situation.

· Their justification is that there is not going to be an increase in state aid next year and they needed to save money this year.

· Gary asked if anyone else found any major issues with the replacement policy that was handed out at the last meeting with all the changes recommended by the Board of Trustees highlighted.

· Gary asked the Council if there were no other suggestions then it should be adopted with the two changes made by the Planning Committee.

· Unanimously approved by Council.

2. Planning Committee also looked at Tech Fee recommendations.

· In general there was really nothing in particular about the projects.  It was more the structure around the project like making sure we identify the full cost of the project when we approve it. 

3. Committee talked about policy review. These were recommendations that came out of Don’s group, the Deans of Technology and technology administrators, which were the following three things we talked about earlier in the year.

· One was on policy for creating new labs. There were a couple of things recommended as far as changing a few words around but overall the approach that was taken was very good and it should be adopted.

· Subcommittee discussed how requests for new labs are justified. Departments should include a list of learning goals with their request for a new lab.

· Second one was on policies and procedures for incorporating new technology into programs and courses.

· Jim picked up the policy that talks about the need to identify technology before a course is approved and curriculum changes are made.

· Gary used as an example the Western campus converting a closet to a room. If the campus needed a lab for music and foreign language it should have been identified prior to having convert the closet to a lab.

· Don will make sure it gets into curriculum program guidelines.

· The third one was on the use of recycled equipment in labs.
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· Gary stated the only issue is that it was built on 4-year replacement cycle and it was changed to a 5-year replacement cycle. We should be taking another look at this with the 5 years in mind. One of the questions we should be asking is that previously when we had 4 year old equipment and we were recycling it after the fourth year maybe there was some life left in that machine at that point. At five years there won’t be much life left.  In only specific cases should we be using salvage equipment in specific locations because of the cost of keeping that technology in place after 5-years.  We need to come up with a way we are defining whether we should be making labs out of this equipment and/or we should only use it for special use devices, single purpose devices and/or we should not allow it to be used at all. This will be discussed further with Don.

4. Computer Inventory

· Did not talk much about computer inventory in the planning meeting.  Having problems with program and have to wait until all installs are completed.

· Gary will get together with ETU and Drew and show them the architecture he is looking at.

· Need to have Eric’s support in not allowing equipment to be moved without notifying ETU or Drew’s area to allow moves.

Policy Subcommittee – S. Schrier 

No report given.

Portal Ad Hoc Committee – G. Ris
No report given.

Standards Subcommittee – J. Rice
1. Minutes from meeting on February 19, 2002 go to:

http://www.sunysuffolk.edu/Web/Central/IT/CompC/standards/21902-Min.doc
· Current status of fall order.

· Machines are being installed.

· Jack mentioned that Craig is concerned about 500 machines just sitting in warehouse.

· He feels we need to look at way we purchase, receive and install them. Need to stagger ordering.

· Drew stated problem would be that we would pay more money per machine by doing staggering ordering.

· All academic computers are out of warehouse – only administrative machines are sitting in warehouse.

· Question was raised about hitting budget in September and put PO’s in now.

· Gary stated if we know early enough how much money will be in the account then we could order in September.

· Drew stated can only order administrative computers in January.

· Excessing PCs

· Standards Committee discussed other end of cycle, which is how to get rid of machines after 5 years.

· One option would be to return machines to Gateway in their buy-back program.

· Next option donating to Foundation for fundraising.  Anything left over the Foundation would pay to dispose of.
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· Problem with this disposal method centered on legal questions. It was noted that any disposal of this type would state “as is”.

· Next option would be to consider having an annual requirements contract for salvage company to pick up machines and dispose of them in a timely manner.

· Gary raised concern about who would be paying to dispose of these machines.  He stated that there is no central budget for it to come out of therefore it has to come out of the campus budget.

· Recommendation was made that Standards Committee be responsible for dealing with the salvage issue.

· Discussion will continue at next meeting after Board of Trustees has decided on the disposition of these machines.

· Re-examine Gateway as our state contract provider.

· Craig said to go out and see what else is available on state contract.

· It was stated that it should be pointed out that for first time campuses have single vendor.

· Dell provides machines for rest of County.

· Bring in other vendors to see what they have to offer.

· It was suggested that in the fall we order from Gateway and next Spring we would have re-evaluation for following order.  Invite vendors in this time next year.

· Jack asked that a formal vote be taken to approve the Standards Committee to look into other vendors for purchasing of computers.

· Approved by Computing Council.

Student Technology Fee Subcommittee – Paul Basileo

1. Report of February 28, 2002 –Budget Recommendations distributed at meeting go to:

http://www.sunysuffolk.edu/Web/Central/IT/CompC/Tech_Fee/STF_2002_2003.doc
· Paul distributed Proposed Student Technology Fee Mission and Memo to Gary Ris dated February 28, 2002, Re: Student Technology Fee (STF) 2002-2003 Budget Recommendations.

· Paul apologized to Ed Hassildine for not inviting him to STF meeting. He said he didn’t have him on his committee member list.

· Paul stated first charge from the Planning Subcommittee was to formalize a mission of Student Technology Fee to be approved by the Computing Council and presented to the Executive Council.

· Paul proposed the following mission to the Computing Council for their approval:

· Mission:

The Student Technology Fee may be used for any technological initiatives that directly benefit students at Suffolk County Community College.  The Student Technology Fee Subcommittee will review projects and prioritize their recommendations in regularly submitted reports to the College Computing Council.  Priority will be given to endeavors that fit into the following categories:

· Seed money for projects and pilots that are temporary in nature. Continuing funding should be assumed by campus budgets within an agreed time frame.

· Projects that advance technology outside that which a campus would normally be able to fund which enhance the quality of the student experience at SCCC, yet do not duplicate the activities that have traditionally been funded from the operating budget of departments or campuses.
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The funding mechanism is like that of an internal grant, where allocations are requested based on the overall student benefit derived from a given project. No core services should be funded from the Student Technology Fee, as resources will vary from year to year.  Also, the committee will alert the campus executive deans of the present and future budgetary impacts associated with requested projects so that they may construct informed decisions when voting on these recommendations at the Executive Council meetings.

· Don concerned about first bullet, first sentence: “Seed money for projects and pilots that are temporary in nature. He feels it should say” “Seed money which directly benefit students for projects and pilots that are temporary in nature.”

· Gary feels this is covered in the above statement.

· In reference to next sentence in first bullet: Continued funding…. A question was raised if there is something in place to make sure the executive dean approves the pilot?

· Gary stated that is what the committee is asking for.

· Paul stated that when we get to the page with the initiatives on it campus executive deans from now on are going to be notified of any financial impact on any projects. We will do our best to keep them informed of what they need to pick up from year to year. This way when they go to vote on something they will understand by voting yes they are assuming responsibility.

· Jack suggested having project manager to oversee these projects.

· Paul said he liked that suggestion.

· It was suggested that executive deans should be made aware of fiscal responsibility of these projects. 

· Gary stated that’s why the Executive Council wanted the mission to state that we would alert executive deans of their fiscal responsibility.

· Paul brought the Mission Statement to the Computing Council before sending to Executive Deans so he can say that the Computing Council has approved it.

· Suggestion was made to incorporate into the Mission Statement that Executive Deans and Technology Administrators on campuses indicate their support for projects.

· Gary stated it was a good idea but felt it shouldn’t be part of the Mission but should be a procedural change when dealing with accepting projects at Student Technology Fee that you have executive dean and technology administrators on the campuses indicate their support for a project.

· Drew recommended approval of Mission Statement with the following change to the first bullet, first sentence: Initial monies for projects and pilots that directly affect student services.” This was seconded by Don Coscia. 

· This motion was not carried by the full College Computing Council.  After further debate, there was a split of opinions and this statement was kept with its original wording.

· Mission Statement adopted by CCC as originally submitted.

· Review Budget Recommendations

· Initiatives have been approved by Executive Council with exception of wireless access project.

· Last three items in budget are new: 

· Wireless Access Project

· This project will allow students to access the Internet via their own laptops. This pilot was recommended for general student areas on each of the three campuses.

SCCC COLLEGE COMPUTING COUNCIL

MINUTES OF 3/01/02 MEETING









Page 9

· Student Access to Fax Services 

· Mike Weissberg brought this project to the STF committee for funding.

· This project fills the need of SCCC students to fax documents such as applications, resumes, etc. to interested parties.

· Wireless Solutions in Instructional Buildings.

· This project expands on technology in instructional buildings as opposed to using student laptops.

· One concern is that we are starting this pilot without seeing Rich’s Wireless Access pilot.

· Paul asked if it is appropriate to fund wireless out of STF budget?

· Gary stated these are pilots and there is no commitment from the Student Technology Fee or Computing Council to fund in these buildings. The proposal here is that we put these buildings up as showing that the technology works, this is how it can be done, and if you want to expand it the campus budgets need to be there.

· Gary stated there needs to be a project manager overseeing each of the projects.  

· Gary stated his concern about the Student Access to Fax Services.  He wants to make sure that there are rules in place and that students will not be abusing these services.

· Gary recommended that Student Technology Fee committee take a look at how these projects should be managed.

· Don recommended project leaders have administrative power.

· Recommendation made to adopt “Student Technology Fund 2002-2003 Budget Recommendations”.

· Unanimously approved by Computing Council.

Training Subcommittee – D. Coscia

1. Report on meeting of February 1, 2002 go to:

http://www.sunysuffolk.edu/Web/Central/IT/CompC/train/2-1-02%20minutes_Training_Subcommittee.doc
IV. New Business

· Gary stated project not approved by Student Technology Fee was a project to put student services on-line.

· A lot of departments are asking us and asking other people to put student services and academic material on-line. This would be taking people out of a face-to-face relationship. When you are in a face-to-face relationship their help mechanism is the person they are dealing with. If you put them on-line who would help them?

· Need someone to help them with on-line services.

· At some point this needs to be addressed.

· Don proposed that we do not use on-line services.

· Jack said he did search on website through Goggle and there were 1090 help hits.

· Gary stated that it would be taken up at the next Planning subcommittee meeting.

Gary thanked everyone for all their work and the meeting was adjourned.
